

# MINUTES OF WELL PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON 11<sup>th</sup> MARCH 2019 AT THE INSTITUTE

- 1 **Present:** David Webster, Sarah Sharp Chris Wade, Sydd Perry, Avril Lane Julia Hamby, 4 Parishioners
- 2 **Apologies:** None
- 3 **Minutes of the last meeting** – All agreed, signed by the Chairman along with the Minutes of the previous meeting from September 2018
- 4 **Matters Arising from the Minutes**
  - a. Points of interest leaflet– JS still working on this, Antje Ream and David Kelly agreed to help as well. JH pointed out that funding can be applied for if costings are submitted  
**Action: JS**
  - b. New Playing Field Equipment – still outstanding **Action: HK**
  - c. Bus shelter now cleaned up, thank you to A Lane for doing this
  - d. Letter sent to the owner of the Golden Retrievers that had been causing a problem at the lower end of Church Street, gate now secured with a chain and padlock and dogs seem to be walked away from the village now
  - e. Dog mess on the Church footpath, still a problem despite a flyer going to all houses in the village. CCTV to be installed at a nearby property which may help to find who the culprits are
  - f. Car Parking on Church Street, JH had spoken to one resident and an email had gone out to all those on the email circulation list, some improvement noted
- 5 **Finance:** Accounts spreadsheet circulated, total in account £3290.70, this includes £1244.28 of Playing Field Funds which leaves £2046.42 available to PC to use. All agreed accounts be accepted. Reconciled with latest bank statement
- 6 **Correspondence**

The bulk of correspondence is now received by email and circulated to Councillors and the village if public information. In addition:

  - a) Email re accident at crossroads and stream – discussed and letter drafted by DW to be emailed by JH  
**Action: JH**
  - b) Clerks & Councils Direct Magazine
  - c) Parish Map email – no interest in this
  - d) Planning Decisions to be sent out by email from 1<sup>st</sup> April 2019
- 7 **Playing Field** – No report. Question of money still in PC account raised, suggested that this be transferred to the Playing Field account but when spent the PF Group won't be able to claim back VAT as the PC can. JH to contact  
**Action: JH**
- 8 **Planning:**

Application for houses in Nosterfield – DW explained current position. Pear Tree House – change of use for field and construction of garage. Applications received during JH absence in February had been returned with all paperwork to HDC by DW
- 9 **Any Other Business**
  - a) JH had been asked by a resident unable to attend the meeting, the planting of Laurel Saplings close to the fence in the field adjoining the Church public footpath from Church Street towards the fields. Concern over the fact that this type of sapling is very fast growing and because of their close proximity to the fence will grow out into the path very quickly and may undermine the footpath as well. Discussed and agreed to see what happens
  - b) Defibrillator – temporary one in use at the moment as ours is being repaired, it turned out not to be the battery which had been replaced at a cost of over £200
  - c) Local Elections on 2<sup>nd</sup> May – all Councillors to stand for re-election, JH had emailed out on the village email re the elections but no one else had come forward to date. Nomination forms to be submitted to HDC from 3<sup>rd</sup> April onwards by hand
- 10 **Date of next meeting** – 13<sup>th</sup> May (AVM/AGM) 2019

There being no further business the meeting closed at 7.40 pm

Signed:

Position:

Date: